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From Alex…..He would 
encourage us to attend 
to hear the ensemble. 
Tickets will be at the 
door, costs are as 
shown.  

 History Book of Ross’s 
Life….. 
Ross is the Patron of our 
club, and he enjoyed be-
ing a member of the 
Lobethal Harmony club 
for 72 years. He has pre-
pared a book about his 
life.  He is attending 
practice tonight with 
copies of his book. 

ROSS SCHUBERT 
BOOK COSTS $10 

ANCA……. 
This stands for Australian Choral Association 
where we are a member to learn about other 
choirs nationally. A copy of SING OUT is available 
if you wish to have a copy log on to  
helen@anca.org.au 

Scholarship 
change of  
date for  
2024….. 
After discussing 
the date for the 
Scholarships for 
24 with Alex, 
he suggested to 
hold the Schol-
arships later in 
the year. Vocal 
will be 3rd Sept 
and the Instru-
mental will be 
held on 10th 
September.  
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Coffee & Soup Roster….  A folder with 
the dates for the Soup & Coffee for 
2024 has been prepared, please add 
your name to the list, so that we can 
hold the Soup or Coffee time after 
practice. Hopefully we will have the list 
completed for everyone to have a 
copy. Last week we raised $36.70. 

MEETING 
AGM 
26th 

March.. 

AGM …… A Book of Reports will be pre-
pared and should be ready by 12th-
March. Please note to have reports 
completed by next week please. 

Sponsorship……. This item was discussed by the Exec 
meeting with the understanding that we may gain 
some help, but it is better for us to raise the cost for 
concerts, or to receive a share of the takings at a 
concert. We will be following this through, with sug-
gestions to be made at the AGM. We as a Fund Rais-
ing committee could see that we need to make a new 
approach to our finance management. A sponsorship 
portfolio and accompanying letter have been pre-
pared so that if you can help, by visiting businesses 
you feel could support us, it would be appreciated.  
We have already received $6,000 from Hughes  
Construction to assist us this year. Thank you. 

From the Exec meeting….. 
We had a full attendance of Exec 
members plus Alex,  where we fo-
cused on preparing suggestions to be 
brought to the notice of members 
for the AGM. The cost of a concert will 
need to be higher than $275 as we 
cannot continue to function at this 
price, and the subscriptions were dis-
cussed where the price for subs could 
be increased to $75 or $100. 
We will need to relook at how we can 
balance our costs with the receipts.  
Can we support various functions for 
club members and their wives and 
partners? Can we support the supply 
of jackets? We need to look at the 
costs of concerts so that we do not run 
at a loss. We also need to sell the 
trailer to assist our funds. Full details 
will be included in the Book of Reports 
2023. 

WINDBORNE 
SINGERS 

AT 
ST PETER’S 

CATHEDRAL 
MARCH 7th 

7pm. 

 Ideas…….Several items were raised to be included in 
the next Exec meeting. The need to encourage new 
members how can we do this? The Tanunda Lieder-
taffle has changed from a Male choir to include 
women voices. Do we need to do the same? Another 
matter is how we can manage our Incentive Saver to 
assist the club.  


